11Aug2016 J24s Race Report



We ran two races this evening. There were fifteen boats on the line.  The first used a course of 4(p) Tetrahedron (p).  The second used a course of Tetrahedron (p) 6(p).  The first race had a general recall for its first start but started successfully the second time.  Ida was set up south of Rose Island at a bearing of approximately 215 degrees to special racing mark 4.  The mark boat dropped a tetrahedron to the north of Ida down wind of Ida.  The length of the first windward leg was approximately 1.5 nautical miles.  The course was changed for the second race. The course was shortened and marks shifted to accommodate a slight wind shift.  The mark boat crew placed the windward mark on a course bearing of approximately 225 degrees at a distance of .5 nautical miles from Ida. Racing mark 6 was used as the downwind mark.   After the start of race two, Ida was moved closer to the entrance to Newport harbor to lengthen the upwind leg from mark 6 to the finish line.  

 

The race committee this evening consisted of: 

 

Ida

     Guy Sanchez (PRO and drive)

     Linda Kirkpatrick

     Angus Kerr

     Anne Lane

     Al Michelini 

     Kate Wilson (Fleet Representative)

 

Captain Hosea

     Bill O’Hanley

     Matt Mullen (Fleet Representative)

 

There were no equipment issues this evening.  Also I wanted to give a special thanks to Bill for stepping in to drive the mark boat at the last minute. He enabled us to adjust to changing conditions during tonight's racing. 


